
Delegation of journalists from
Vietnam in Cuba

Delegation of journalists from Vietnam is visiting Cuba

 

Havana, September 3 (RHC) A delegation from the Association of Journalists of Vietnam, led by its

vice president, Tran Troug Dung, arrived in Havana this Monday to strengthen ties with their Cuban

colleagues.



The delegation was received at Havana's 'José Martí' international airport by Bolivia Tamara Cruz,

vice president of the Union of Journalists of Cuba (UPEC).

Tran highlighted the exchange between the journalists' unions of Cuba and Vietnam, the result of

bilateral relations between their governments, communist parties and peoples. In turn, Cruz

recalled that in September 2022, UPEC president Ricardo Ronquillo arrived in Hanoi at the head of

a delegation to learn and exchange about press management models in the two countries.

The  Vietnamese journalists will remain until September 7 and will visit media outlets and places of

interest. (Fuente: Prensa Latina)
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